
 

  

Hola!  

A busy half term in Spanish learning the days and months as 

well as practicing their self-introductions! 

 
 

 

Each week the time goes quicker; more and more seems to be happening at West Acton. This week was no 

exception: we have ended the term with many charity and special events as you will see through this 

newsletter. 

Many parents have, by now, booked their parents’ evening appointment on school cloud for after half term – 

thank you. The children have brought home their recent tests for your see and will be bring a copy of their 

writing home too. It is vital that you use this opportunity to talk to your child’s teacher. 

On Tuesday it was SAFER INTERNET DAY and the theme was ‘All Fun and Games?’, children had a special 

assembly on this and recapped about how to stay safe online. Please make sure you read the Online Safety 

Guides at the end of the letter and check out our advice here 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/safeguardingandwellbeing/e-safety as well as here: 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2022/educational-resources. 

Please stay safe and healthy whilst having a lovely half term holiday, Miss Kondo 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/safeguardingandwellbeing/e-safety


 

 

 

 

Trips and Visitors 

Thank you so much to everyone who logged straight on and paid for their child’s trips for this 

year! 

The flexible payment plan will remain on school money for the whole school year so please just 

pay when you can. 

Full details can be seen here: 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/curriculum/tripsandvisitors 

Details of how to pay can be found here: 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/parents/onlinepayments 

EARLY MORNING BASKETBALL 

It was fantastic to see so many children trying out before school Basketball at the free 

tasters – we had over 25 children each day. Coach Mario and Courtney were very 

impressed with our pupils! If you would like to sign your child up, please do so here. 

http://www.staysupa.com/book-online 

 A session costs £3.00 and you join the whole half term (6 weeks). 

 

http://www.staysupa.com/book-online


 

 

 

 

  

This week we unveiled the 

new marker on our Jubilee 

Hall time lime – to mark the 

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  

We will be celebrating this in 

May – Maypole Dancing, 

Commonwealth dancing, Art 

projects and International 

Day of Families walk to 

school! 

More details to come! 

 

Following on from last week’s 

Taiko Drumming, children 

continued to think about Mental 

Health  and the theme Growing 

Together. Mrs Ives and Mrs 

Ahmad talked about this in our 

assembly this week. 



  

CAREERS USING NUMBERS 
Last Friday, here at West Acton we celebrated Number Day 2022 – raising money for the 

NSPCC whilst also gaining high aspirations for our future careers! 

Each year group had a visitor who introduced them career that is linked to maths – some that 

you would not normally expect – really capturing their interests and imagination. 

Reception were given a video tour of our 

school kitchen and spent the afternoon 

making pizzas! Counting and measurements 

show that maths can be used by 

professional cooks. 

 

 Year 1 had an aircraft engineer who has 

worked for Virgin Atlantic and spent the 

morning designing their own structures 

showing how shape, space and measure can 

be used. 

Year 2 are going to be visited by Donna from 

our local ASDA at Park Royal.  Learning how 

to apply their money knowledge to offers in 

the supermarket.  These skills can then be 

used in every day life when spending money 

but we may have some future 

merchandisers who would love to buy stock 

to distribute to all of their stores! 

 

 

 Year 3 were visited by a metal work designer 

who works on bespoke individual projects 

including Chelsea Football Club!  Some of 

our keen footballers were inspired that their 

love of football can be linked to their career. 



So many children would love to work in 

television, and Charlotte – a production co-

ordinator who has previously worked on 

Britain’s Got Talent – showed Year 4 how 

maths was used to look after budgets and 

book travel arrangements for all of the 

contestants. 
 

 Year 5 place value is key for being an estate 

agent around London with prices going into 

the millions!  Fiona from Winkworth told us 

about her successful career working for the 

company and can’t wait to come in and take 

questions from the children. 

Year 6 had representatives from our local 

football team: Queens Park Rangers.  Who 

knew that there was so much maths in 

football?  From aspirational wages to 

managing league tables for our future 

managers out there. 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group Visitor 

EYFS School Cooks 

Year 1 Aircraft Engineer 

Year 2 ASDA 

Year 3 Metal Work Designer 

Year 4 Britain’s Got Talent Co-ordinator 

Year 5 Estate Agent 

Year 6 Queens Park Rangers Football Club 

We are so grateful to all of our 

special guest who took time out 

of their busy schedule to share 

about how they use numbers in 

their jobs. 

A big thank you to all of the 

children who dressed up for the 

day too! 

Why not ask your child about their 

new career? 



Relationships and Health Education workshop 

With Faye Jones Ealing Health Improvement Officer 

This workshop was attended by 25 parents who all came along to find out how 

and what we teach children about Relationships and Health. 

Thank you so much to those parents who took the time to come. 

 

 

COVID – 19 Vaccine 

Please do consider getting the COVID-19 Vaccine, if you haven’t already.  Here is a helpful podcast full 

of useful information, if you are unsure: https://anchor.fm/dr-peter-finn/episodes/Get-Jabbed-Ealing-

e1e8cn9 

'The Get Jabbed Ealing! event highlighted the importance of vaccination to individuals in the Ealing 

area, but as importantly to the community as a whole. There was cross-party consensus on role that 

vaccination can play in protecting the most vulnerable and in ensuring that schools and the NHS can 

be protected from further disruption moving forward. It was great to see people from across the political 

spectrum put aside their political and policy differences to focus on the value of vaccination.' 

 



This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 

Growing together and growing emotionally 

This week was Children’s Mental Health Week. 

The children came together to think about how they had grown emotionally during the 

pandemic and how they are continuing to grow. 

We talked about lots of changes inside school and outside school and that they have been 

very brave and resilient. 

How can parents help? 

We grow emotionally when we experience new things, face challenges and manage conflict 

or difficult situations. 

Taking time to sit down and talk to the children about the ways in which you have grown as 

a family and our continuing to grow will be helpful to the children. 

Here are some of the ways we can grow emotionally…. 

We learn from challenges, we face mistakes we make – remember ‘Mistakes are how we 

learn….’ 

We try new things - Saying yes to new experiences and opportunities can help us face things 

we are fearful of and develop self-confidence and belief in ourselves. 

We share the thoughts we are having. 

We have people who help us explore and understand our thoughts and feelings. 

We talk about how we are feeling. 

We have special people in our lives who we trust and who listen to us. 

We make time to explore and notice our own thoughts and feelings.  

 

House points for this week 

 



 

THIS WEEK’S BOOK REVIEW  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS’ Evening - after Half Term 

Tuesday 22nd February and Thursday 24th February 

Sign up now: 

https://westactonprimary.schoolcloud.co.uk/ 

Family gardening and clearing our pond 

If you and your child would like to join us and Miss Wood, our Forest School Teacher, on 

Saturday 26th March in the morning then please reply YES to the form sent to you by text.  

(Details to follow if we have enough interest). 



Cherry Blossom Tree Planting 

We are very honoured to have received two Cherry Blossom trees as part 

of a project, which started three years ago, between the Japanese and 

British Prime Ministers at that time. ‘Sakura’ trees are very special in 

Japan and during spring ‘Hanami’ celebrations and picnics are held in 

their honour.  Elliot, in Year 6, read this as the School Council and Eco 

Monitors planted the trees today.

 

 

 

 



We were joined by our Local MP Dr Rupa Huq.  

  

 

 

We look forward to being able to 

celebrate under the trees in years to come. 

Thank you for our Cherry Blossom trees Sakura 

Cherry Tree Project! 

https://japanuksakura.org/ 



 

 

 

 



WORLD BOOK DAY IS COMING – get your costume ready! 

THURSDAY 3rd MARCH 

 

 
 

 



West Acton Primary School Weekly Values Rewards 

W/c  31st   January  

 

  

Nursery Acorn Akari Azaiah  Jude 

Rec Banyan Haruto Illyana Afonso 

Rec Fir Adam B Elyisan Hilraan 

Rec Olive Abdikadir Adam Asma 

Y1 Ash Tbc Tbc Tbc 

Y1 Guava Eiki Sabrina Jay  Jahnaye 

Y1 Katsura Tbc Tbc Tbc 

Y2 Chestnut Hamza Iilyas Areej 

Y2 Damson Eri Mohamed Safa 

Y2 Juniper Alesha Emaan Lucjan 

Y3 Holly Maraya Maria Shunta 

Y3 Ivy Wassim Adrian Aoi 

Y3 Rowan Sham Yusuf  Jayden 

Y4 Mulberry Rhana Naonari Shuma 

Y4 Pine Arwa Chloe Joshua 

Y4 Sycamore Raya Mira Tahir 

Y5 Elder Yuina Mariam Emiho 

Y5 Quince Leya Miki Luis 

Y5 Willow Takahiro Arshida So 

Y6 Lime Jenna Thamer Ruweyda 

Y6 Tamarind Olamide Mohammad A Lamis 

Y6 Zaytouna Viktor Dima Abdulrahman 

Woodlands Riley Yusuf Akram 



 

CLASS ASSEMBLIES 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BACK TO SCHOOL  

MONDAY  

21st FEBRUARY 

 

 

 

 

 

DDo not send your 

child to school with 

COVID-19 symptoms – 

please test them first. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please wear 

your mask at 

drop off and pick 

up or let us 

know if you are 

exempt. 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


